
September 13, 2022 

Amanda Maxwell, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA 98503 

Subject:  Brem-Air Disposal, a division of Waste Management of Washington, Inc. (G-237); Tariff # 20 

Enclosed are the revised tariff pages 2, 22 and 25 to the above-referenced tariff. The purpose of these tariff 
revisions is to reflect the change in the commodity charges/ <credits> for residential and multi-family customers 
receiving recycling collection services. These tariff revisions reflect a change in the current recycling credit from 
$1.78 per month to a credit of $1.64 per month for residential customers and a change in the current recycling 
credit of $0.87 per unit to a credit of $0.81 per unit for multi-family customers.  

The change in the commodity charge to a credit is jointly due to the change in commodity values, tonnages 
and materials composition since the commodity credit adjustment on November 1, 2021. We are requesting 
that the proposed effective date of these tariff revisions be November 1, 2022.    

Enclosed for your review are our accounting work papers. Customers will be notified of the change in their 
recycling <credit> debit adjustment on their next regularly scheduled billing after approval by the Commission. 
In addition, the county has been notified of these proposed tariff changes. 

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact or me at (503) 956-8594. 

Very truly yours, 

Evan Burmester 

Senior Financial Analyst, Pacific Northwest Market Area 

cc: Robert Hall 
Laura Moser  
Clerk of the Board, Kitsap County Chair 
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